Today’s story comes from the NY Times, titled “Use of Antipsychotics in Children Is Criticized” www.nytimes.com/2008/11/19/health/policy/19fda.html?partner=rss&emc=rss
The story reports on an FDA-appointed ad hoc committee of physicians and policy makers, noting the dramatic increase in “off label” (ie, not FDA-approved) prescriptions of anti-psychotic medications to children for ADHD and other behavioral challenges.  Does the article accurately reflect the opinions of members of the panel?  It’s hard to say.  None of the panel members quoted is a child psychiatrist, despite the fact that it is child psychiatrists who largely are responsible for these increases in prescriptions.  Several contributors to a child psychiatry listserv took exception to the assumptions of the article and of the alleged findings of the FDA panel. 

As providers, we are faced routinely with diminishing opportunity to interact with families to explore origins and parent/teacher perceptions of behavior problems, often coated with a layer of “You need to do something NOW” desperation.  This in the context in which, in the words of the NIMH director Dr. Tom Insel, "(Child Psychiatry) is the only field where the doctors are more stigmatized than the illness".

Are psychiatric medications safe?  Are they helpful?  Are there other under-explored options?  No easy answers, but the following resources may help:

RESOURCES FOR CONSUMERS AND PROFESSIONALS ON PSYCHIATRIC Rx FOR KIDS:

· Links to info on psychiatric medications for kids and adolescents https://depts.washington.edu/dbpeds/Resources.html#section4_textarea24_heading
· Medical Home (Washington State) “Health Information” www.medicalhome.org/families/health_information.cfm#Finding Info to families on finding valid health information (including via videos y en español)
And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
